
Two boys and a man running
for president
The difference between the men and the boys in politics is,
and always has been, that the boys want to be something, while
the men want to do something. —Eric Sevareid

To anger a conservative, lie to him. To anger a liberal, tell
him the truth. —Theodore Roosevelt 

Think there wasn’t collusion going on at the latest CNN
debate? Think again. The two second and third place candidates
were in cahoots to do as their GOP establishment puppeteers
told them to do. Bring down Trump! But again, it didn’t work,
did it boys? They looked so childish and immature, like high
school teens…foolish. Do they really think that plays well
with the voters? 

Neither Rubio nor Cruz have the experience Mr. Trump has,
especially in running a huge corporation. These two are
nothing but boys pretending to be presidential material.
They’ve been at the government trough nearly all their lives.

Where has Trump been? He’s been creating jobs via skill in
real estate as an entrepreneur. His father gave him a loan of
$1 million to get started. Donald Trump did inherit from his
father, but he is responsible for creating the bulk of his
fortune.

H.W. Bush and Barbara at Debate

George H.W. Bush and wife, Barbara, were in the audience for
the debate, and since Bush’s son, Jeb, had already dropped out
of the race, some say Bush’s throat slashing gesture was a
threat directed at Donald Trump. To be fair, it’s not clear
whether the gesture was aimed at Trump or the cameras to stop
filming him after he was introduced. Nevertheless, not a wise
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thing to do for the president who spoke of the New World
Order, and a thousand points of light, time and time again.

Senator Cruz

What is it about Sen. Cruz that sounds so very, very familiar?
He’s a freshman senator, he has zero executive experience, and
zero economics background. He has never created a job or met a
payroll. He has never been responsible for a budget, nor has
he ever created a business plan. Sounds just like the man the
nation elected in 2008. Another globalist, and just like
Obama, Cruz has siphoned personal data from supporters and
gathered detailed information, even tracking their physical
movements and mining contact information from their friends.
Cambridge Analytica is doing the data mining for Cruz. [Link],
[Link], [Link], [Link], [Link], [Link]

Heidi Cruz, wife of Ted Cruz is a Wall Street insider. She was
promoted to Managing Director at “bailout” Goldman Sachs, just
nine days after her husband won his Senate seat. Heidi is an
architect of the North American Union (NAU) whose goal is to
destroy the sovereignty of the United States by turning
Mexico-Canada-USA into one entity, just like the European
Union. She actively pursued this quest as a Task Force member
of the Council for National Policy. It is another reason Ted
Cruz supported fast track Obamatrade (TTP and TPP). Ted Cruz
would ensure the dissolving of the USA and the formation of
the NAU. 

Senator Rubio

How about anchor baby, Marco Rubio? His affiliation with the
Aspen Institute as an Aspen Rodel Fellow and his invitation to
speak on foreign policy at the Council on Foreign Relations
with Charlie Rose should be enough to alert people that, like
Ted Cruz, Rubio is another globalist. [Link]

If that isn’t enough, how about the fact that he wants to
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throw open all our borders and allow everyone to come into
America. Remember, Marco Rubio, Lindsey Graham and John McCain
armed and funded Libyan rebels in 2011, and backed Hillary
Clinton’s war on Libya. One year later, those rebels attacked
our embassy in Benghazi. [Link]

Both Senator Cruz and Marco Rubio are promoting another
Constitutional convention when they know the dangers, and the
1787 precedent, but doing so would enable them to help
complete the New World Order agenda.

Hatred for Mr. Trump

• Prominent actors writers and thinkers joined a ” Stop,
Hate, Dump Trump” campaign. They include Michael Moore, Harry
Belafonte, Jane Fonda, Noam Chomsky, Jodie Evans (the founder
of Code Pink), Roseanne Barr, Rosie O’Donnell, Lily Tomlin,
and other members of the Ultra left Hollywood establishment.
For most of my adult life these people have stood against
everything I believe in, and I consider some of them traitors
to our country. Jane Fonda who gave aid, comfort, and support
to the North Vietnamese while our brave soldiers were
fighting, injured and killed there, has never apologized for
her treasonous actions against our own military men.

Now this group is attempting to put “the media on notice”
(their usual threats) that they are accountable. The fact
that this group is banding together, sixties style once more,
only encourages me to double my efforts. If they are so
afraid of a Trump Presidency, then God knows Trump is the
candidate we absolutely must elect.

• Then there’s Marco Rubio’s latest “Hail Mary” plan to gain
the nomination. Two anonymous sources came forward to CNN,
after a meeting Wednesday in Manhattan, to allege that Rubio
is preparing for a contested Republican Convention.

Terry Sullivan, Rubio’s top campaign adviser, provided a
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blueprint for such a tactic at the meeting with top donors,
the sources said. [Link] 

• Jim Kouri wrote about devout Rubio supporter, Katie Packer,
who has made it her primary mission to destroy Donald Trump.
She is the former deputy campaign director for Mitt Romney.
The anti-Trump effort is called “Our Principles Pack.” (What
a misnomer, they don’t have any principles). Packer is
supported by many big shots, including John McCain. 

Family matriarch Marlene Ricketts’ $3 million donation to
the anti-Trump super PAC, Our Principles PAC, isn’t exactly a
secret. Campaign-finance reports filed over the weekend
disclosed her as the super PAC’s largest contributor.

Joe Ricketts, Marlene Ricketts’ husband, is the founder of
online brokerage firm TD Ameritrade and a longtime Republican
activist and donor. Their son, Pete, is Nebraska’s governor.

• Don’t forget the pope who seems to have Marxist new age
leanings and said about Mr. Trump, “A person who thinks only
about building walls, wherever they may be, and not building
bridges, is not Christian,” as quoted by the Associated
Press. “This is not in the Gospel.”

Really? What a stupid statement when the walls around the
Vatican are 39 feet high and were built by several popes, but
started by Pope Leo IV to protect the Vatican from Muslim
hoards in 846. Check out Marilyn Barnewell’s article, Pope
Francis vs. Donald Trump. By the way, the Vatican has armed
guards, despite the fact Francis doesn’t like firearms.

Grassroots Americans Choose Trump

Trump is the man, the self-made businessman among the
globalist GOP establishment politicians. He’s a private person
who loves his country, loves her people, and wants to make
America great again, not only for his own family, but for all
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Americans.

Mr. Trump has raised the biggest issues in our country,
issues that grassroots Americans talk about and have been
frustrated about for decades. 

Closing our borders, which are sieves. We have been flooded
with millions and millions of unvetted illegal aliens.
Building that wall! 

Stopping the insane destruction via trade agreements, and
bringing both corporations and jobs back to America.

Fixing the insanity of the nation’s debt which is approaching
21 Trillion dollars. As well, our unemployment is outrageous
and good paying middle class jobs are few and far between.

Strengthening our military and stopping this worldwide
intervention in nation building which has resulted in even
more wars, and has caused this ungodly invasion of young male
Muslims throughout Europe and now North America.

Truly getting rid of ISIS, and negotiating deals for American
greatness rather than deals that destroy her. Iran calls us
the “great satan,” and wants us destroyed, and our leaders
give them $150 billion dollars for a promise from our
enemies.

Restoring our second amendment rights.

Defunding Planned Parenthood.

Taking good care of all our veterans, and making sure they
have timely health care.

Eliminating Obama Care and replacing it with a truly strong
healthcare program.



Reducing the horrendous tax code, lowering our taxes, and
getting rid of bloated government departments, including the
NEA.

Trump has said, “I believe that any credible American foreign
policy doctrine should be defined by at least seven core
principles.” [Link]

1. American interests come first. Always. No apologies.
2. Maximum firepower and military preparedness.
3. Only go to war to win.
4. Stay loyal to your friends and suspicious of your enemies.
5. Keep the technological sword razor sharp.
6. See the unseen. Prepare for threats before they
materialize.
7. Respect and support our present and past warriors.

There’s much more, but more importantly, Mr. Trump has shown
leadership, something the boys like Rubio and Cruz have failed
to do. How do I know? Because I’ve been in business, not only
corporate, but my own, and I know what it takes. Donald J.
Trump is a real leader, one who isn’t afraid to speak the
truth and despises political correctness. Read his books,
therein lies the truth. 

One of my dear cyber friends said this, “When there is one
candidate, saying the things that resonate with so many
ordinary citizens, and that candidate is being attacked by the
opposition party, that is not extraordinary. But, add to that
‘attack force’ most members of his own party, as well a large
group of prominent ‘so-called’ religious leaders, including
the Pope, well now, that is beyond extraordinary. It is very
revealing. I believe, with strong conviction, that Mr. Trump
is the only candidate who could, and should, be supported by
every American voter.” 
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So what are you going to choose, the man or the boys?

Thanks to the diligence of Paul Walter, CEO of NewsWithViews,
many ideas for my articles have come from him. Paul immigrated
from communist Yugoslavia, providence of Slovenia, and
therefore he sees more clearly the dangers to our Republic
than those who have always known free America as home. Please
support NewsWithViews.com


